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========================================

Subject: 

Response to LS on RAB linking

TSG-SA has received a liaison statement from RAN3 (TSGR3#8(99)f89) and CN1 (Tdoc N1-000152) on “RAB linking”.

CN1 have indicated that they do not have any objection to this feature but have asked SA1 if there is a requirement for the feature.

From a service perspective, it would not be appropriate for one or more of a number of radio bearers to be maintained if all others used in conjunction with that service are released. However, some thought needs to be given to the circumstances of the release.

If it is a failure of one bearer (e.g. during handover), and it is not possible to re-establish the failed bearer, then two situations exist. Either the service can be maintained without that bearer, or the entire service should be released.

Alternatively, the user may wish to terminate one part of the service, but maintain the remainder. In this case, it is not appropriate to release all the RABs.

Therefore, the combining of RABs is conditional on the circumstances of the call and some flexibility is required to link or unlink the RABs.

SA1 therefore would like RAN3 to continue the work, as long as such flexibility can be included in the work. If no flexibility exists, then the opinion of SA1 is that the linking should not take only when the service depends on all of the RABs to be maintained. Where the service can continue with one or more RABs missing (perhaps in a limited form), or if the service inherently allows for a release of some bearers, then linking should not take place.

SA1 is aware that this answer may not be satisfactory as there are a number of conditions. Therefore, rather than delay the work on release ’99, SA1 would prefer RAB linking to be moved to release 2000. If this means that the hooks for RAB linking must be inserted in R’99, then SA1 asks that this be done to allow for RAB linking to be investigate further.

Finally, SA1 requests RAN3 to inform SA1 of the final decision.

